

From: The Office of TRH The Prince and Princess of Wales

Private and Confidential

28th February, 2025

Dear Mr. Bussiere,

Thank you for the lovely message that you sent to The Princess of Wales, in which you told her a little about your volunteering work at the Lakeridge Health Cancer Center in Oshawa.

It was truly heartening to hear of the joy and positivity that you have been able to spread to the patients undergoing chemotherapy, and Her Royal Highness would have me pass on her heartfelt gratitude and admiration for the kindness and compassion you extend to those receiving treatment. Please find enclosed a letter addressed to those in the chemotherapy unit, which I do hope is able to inspire further positivity.

Thank you, once again, for writing to The Princess of Wales, who would have me send her very best wishes to and to your beloved wife.

Yours sincerely,

Head of Royal Correspondence